CLAYTON STATE UNIVERSITY FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
Monday, November 26, 2007 (12:30pm – 1:30pm)

University Center Board Room UC 260

Members present:  Tom Harden, Steve Burnett, Antoinette Miller, Kay Kemp, Alexander Hall, Ron Jackson, Lari Arjomand, Margaret Thompson, Gary May, Lillian Parker, Betty Glenn, Christie Burton, Russell Porter, Sherry Richardson, David Williams, Rosemary Fischer, Joan Taylor, Sharon Hoffman, Susan Henry, Wendy Burns-Ardolino.
Non-Members present:  Sue Odom, John Campbell, Anthony Giovannitti, Corlis Cummings, Steve Stephens, Mark May, Jacob Chacko.
Chair Porter called the meeting to order at 12:30pm.

Approval of Minutes

1. A motion was made to approve minutes from November 12, 2007, seconded, Council approved.  The minutes can be viewed at Faculty Council web page:

http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provosot/FacultyCouncil/minutesdefault.htm
Reports
2. President – President Harden reported that a search for the position of Director of Public Safety and Chief of Police is underway, with General Stephens as Chair of the search.  General Stephens stated that an advertisement will be published November 29, 2007 for the position.
President Harden provided an update on the naming of various campus buildings and said a variance from the current policies has been requested from the BOR to name older buildings on campus.  A policy is being composed and written for approval.

A cabinet meeting on November 28 will include the topic of hiring international faculty.

3. Provost – The Mercer Company is conducting a faculty study on base-to-base salary with information data provided by Leslie Moore.  Mercer will be comparing national data for analysis.  No part time faculty will be included in the pool and the study will provide valid information that the Cabinet can use.
The last COPS Dean candidate was on campus November 26.  At the end of this week, the committee will meet and the three finalists will be examined.  Arts & Sciences currently has forty (40) applications for the A&S Dean position with an entry deadline of December 15th.  In January, culling and phone interviews will begin.  Dr. Chacko said that the Coleman Lew Group will begin the final dean search review for the CIMS position in January 2008.  
On November 13th the BOR approved the following programs: bachelors in Integrative Studies, the MBA at Peachtree and the bachelor’s at Fayette County.

The Provost reminded Council of the Peachtree facility open house on December 4th, upcoming finals week December 8th – 14th and the graduation date December 13th.

Discussion followed on faculty attendance at graduation with the recommendation to work with the respective dean on potential attendance issues.
4. CAPC – No action required of CAPC since the last Faculty Council Meeting.  There are some reversions slated for the final December 10th meeting.
5. UPC – Susan Henry reported on the sub committee’s findings for daycare.  All options have been reviewed and an excellent facility has been located.  Premier Academy was selected as an option for CSU students, facility and staff.  Progress on this issue is moving quickly.
Old Business

6. Faculty Ad-Hoc Committee on Class Scheduling: The sub committee headed by Kay Kemp on the issue of class scheduling has reached a conclusion.  Because facility space needs are limited, “Friday is here to stay.”  Discussion followed and among the topics were the need for more evening classes, the residence hall learning communities and the movement of the Activity Hour to accommodate scheduling needs were recommended for future semesters.
7. Faculty Ad-Hoc Committee on Georgia Faculty Governance Units: On November 9th, Russ Porter and Betty Glenn attended the Georgia Faculty Governance Units at North Georgia for Comprehensive Universities.  Eleven shared issues among the schools were discussed along with faculty council/senate structures among representatives and campus communication issues.  The next meeting of the group is March 14, 2008, at Clayton State University for all USG universities.  
New Business

Dr. Haynes’ report on Safety and Emergency issues will be presented at a later meeting.
Future Business
The next regularly scheduling meeting is December 10, 2007. There is a special called meeting with the Chancellor on December 7, 2007.

Adjourn

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 1:30pm   
